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Naturally, the vendor did not dare to tell Chen Yufei what they had said, so he 
said vaguely: “Yes. It seems a bit stubborn. No matter how I explain to them, 
they feel that they can’t buy things casually before they see them. 
Conclusion.” 

Chen Yufei sat up from the bed, looked at the phone and said to himself: “Isn’t 
this nonsense? If the big fool can find a second fool to take over, how can he 
really sell it? Wasn’t all his hard work in vain and he actually made a fortune?” 

Thinking of this, he quickly called Zhang Ermao ( Cade ). 

At this time, Zhang Ermao ( Cade ) has not yet gotten up. Since he followed 
Don Albert, his life schedule is no longer that of a street vendor who goes to 
bed early and gets up early, but a social person who goes to bed late and gets 
up late. In the evening, he not only has to take time to go to Don Albert I have 
to patrol major nightclubs, and I have to hold meetings with my younger 
brothers to study the venue’s operation plan, so I usually go to bed at two or 
three in the morning, and don’t get up until around noon in the morning. 

Being woken up by a phone call early in the morning, and it was Chen Yufei 
who he despised. Zhang Ermao ( Cade ) couldn’t help but feel a little unhappy 
and said, “Why can’t you call me later? Don’t you know I’m resting now?” 

Chen Yufei quickly apologized: ” I’m sorry, Brother Ermao, I didn’t mean to 
disturb your rest. There is something new going on here in the antique street. I 
want to catch up with you.” 

Zhang Ermao ( Cade ) asked in confusion, “What happened again?” 

Chen Yufei said. : “Early in the morning, several people drove all night from 
out of town to look for Zhou Liangyun. They seemed to want to collect his 
things, and it was the bronze Buddha you sold him. Zhou Liangyun even left a 
note at the door asking them to Take the number, this is too fucking 
outrageous, I will synchronize the news with you quickly.” 

“What did you say?” Zhang Ermao ( Cade )’s sleepiness disappeared without 
a trace in an instant, and he blurted out: “Someone wants to punch Zhou 
Liangyun in the eye. “Bronze Buddha?” 
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Chen Yufei said: “There are more than one person, now there are two groups, 
and they all drove all night to come.” 
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Before Zhou Liangyun appeared in the antique street, more and more 
collectors came to collect the Northern Song Dynasty bronze Buddhas at the 
door. 

In a short time, more than a dozen Tibetan friends gathered outside the store. 

Since Zhou Liangyun only left ten numbers, the remaining people one after 
another left in disappointment after seeing that they could no longer get the 
numbers. Among the ten people who had gotten the numbers, except for the 
number one, the others Many people are also anxious. 

The message posted by the seller online was that the price of 20 million was 
non-negotiable and it was first come, first served. If the first person bought it 
directly, then the other nine people would also have made a trip in vain. 

However, if the seller holds a small auction on the spot, the other nine people 
will not have no chance, but in this case, the profit will become thinner and 
thinner with the continuous bidding. 

If I originally paid 20 million, I was confident that I could earn 8 million. If I 
really started bidding, I would at least dare to ask for 27 million. 

But if you add more, then this collection will become useless. If you don’t want 
it, it will be a waste of time; if you want it, you won’t make much money on this 
trip. 

And it’s not certain when it will be cashed out. After all, it’s more than 20 
million in funds. If it lasts for a long time, it will be a disguised loss of money. 

People in the antique street were also surprised at this time. 

Many people don’t understand why there are so many people waiting in front 
of Zhou Liangyun’s store. 

The vendor who specially informed Chen Yufei was no longer in the mood to 
set up a stall at this moment. All his attention was focused on Zhou Liangyun’s 
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Zhen Baoxuan. Seeing so many people waiting at the door, he felt more and 
more like something was wrong. Something’s not right. 

He reported the situation to Chen Yufei, who just asked him to continue to pay 
attention. The key point was to wait and see what would happen after Zhou 
Liangyun met these people. 

At the same time, charlie and Claire had already sent Jacob and Elaine to the 
airport. 

After waving goodbye to the two people at the security checkpoint, charlie 
drove Claire to the company. 

After passing the security check and customs, Jacob and Elaine came to the 
first-class lounge, happily waiting for the prompt to board the plane. 

Jacob, who was sitting on the sofa, didn’t forget to take out his mobile phone 
and browse yesterday’s video of Chen Yufei slapping a liar in the face. 

His main concern is the comment area, because yesterday he posted a 
comment in the comment area, in which he said that Zhou Liangyun was 
deceived. In addition, he also reminded all local antique lovers in Aurous Hill 
not to cheat Zhou Liangyun. I don’t want to buy things here, because this 
person’s vision is really bad, and his professional skills are also very low. 

This comment received many likes and replies from people. Many people 
thanked him for sharing the information, while some also ridiculed Zhou 
Liangyun in it. 

Every time he saw someone mocking Zhou Liangyun, Jacob would smile from 
ear to ear. This was both a relief and excitement for him. 

At the same time, Jasmine moore left home early in the morning and took her 
own car to the moore Group. 

On the way, she randomly viewed a few short videos, and happened to come 
across the video that Chen Yufei spent money to promote. 

When she saw that Ji Qingtang’s video was popular, she watched the entire 
video intently. 

After watching it, her impression of Chen Yufei changed a lot. 



In fact, Jasmine moore also knows very well that Ji Qingtang’s current 
performance is getting worse and worse, which may have a lot to do with 
Chen Yufei’s poor personal ability. 

However, she is now in charge of the moore Group, which has a market value 
of more than 100 billion yuan. She really does not have the extra energy to 
inquire about Ji Qingtang’s business. Therefore, in her opinion, as long as Ji 
Qingtang does not suffer too much loss, or don’t take it seriously. The 
reputation she had worked so hard to build was ruined, and she was unwilling 
to make major changes to Ji Qing Tang’s current operating conditions. 

This mentality is the same as Mia (Liu Manqiong) begging her father to 
maintain the snack street in Hong Kong Island, mainly for the sake of 
sentiment. 
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Now that she saw that Chen Yufei did have a few brushes, she was relieved. 

After watching the video, she couldn’t help but click on the comments, and 
found that most people in the comments were praising the professionalism of 
the manager of Ji Qingtang, and also praising the old signature of Ji Qingtang, 
which is indeed unparalleled in Aurous Hill. 

Immediately afterwards, she saw the video comment posted by Jacob. 

When she saw the words Zhou Liangyun, she couldn’t help but feel a little 
surprised. She didn’t expect that Zhou Liangyun, who was fired by her for 
offending charlie, would come back. 

She subconsciously sent charlie a message, the content of which was: 
“Master Wade, I just browsed the short video and found that Zhou Liangyun, 
the former manager of Jiqingtang, has returned to Aurous Hill. He had 
offended you and your father-in-law at Jiqingtang. Do you think it is right? 
What do you need Wanting to do?” 

For Jasmine moore, everything she has today depends on charlie. Although 
she doesn’t want to be the kind of villain who squeezes others, but when she 
thinks that charlie might be dissatisfied with this man’s heart, she doesn’t 
hesitate. He made the decision that as long as charlie didn’t want to see Zhou 
Liangyun, he would let him leave Aurous Hill. 
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charlie was walking to the parking lot at this time. When he received Jasmine 
moore’s message, he immediately replied: “I am not a petty person, and I 
have never said that I will not let him return to Aurous Hill. If he wants to go 
back, he will go back. No one can.” No need to interfere.” 

When Jasmine saw this message, she immediately realized that she was 
thinking too little about charlie, so she quickly replied: “I’m sorry, Master 
Wade, Jasmine’s profile is too small. How can you be the same as him? Don’t 
worry, Jasmine There will never be any interference with him.” 

charlie replied: “No need to say sorry, after all, you also want to share my 
worries.” 

When charlie told Jasmine moore not to interfere with Zhou Liangyun in any 
way, Zhou Liangyun came out of the hotel carrying a shoulder bag and walked 
to the antique street, preparing to open the door at Zhen Baoxuan. 

When he was still two or three hundred meters away from Zhen Baoxuan, he 
was stopped by the vendor: “Oh, Manager Zhou, why did you come so late?” 

Zhou Liangyun smiled and said, “Isn’t it too late? Aren’t all the shops on 
Antique Street open late?” 

The vendor said: “I hope there are people waiting in front of your store for a 
long time, and there are quite a lot of them.” 

As he spoke, he deliberately moved closer and asked gossipingly: “Manager 
Zhou, are all those people here to buy things from you?” 

Zhou Liangyun felt that the other party seemed to pay special attention to him 
and probably had bad intentions, but he did not hide it and said frankly: “Yes, I 
received something yesterday and wanted to take action quickly, so I posted 
the information online. They should all be here to see something.” 

After that, he waved his hand and said: “Let’s not talk anymore. I’ll go over 
and take a look. Don’t let people wait too long.” 

The vendor quickly said: “Don’t worry, Manager Zhou. I have something to ask 
you. I wonder if you can give me some face?” 

Zhou Liangyun asked him: “Tell me what it is.” 



The vendor said: “You see, I don’t have much business here. Why don’t you 
let me go to your store with you and see how they collect your things? I am 
particularly interested in this kind of thing and want to learn more from you.” 

After saying that, he was afraid that Zhou Liangyun would not agree, so he 
quickly added: “Don’t worry, I will just follow you and take a look.” 

Zhou Liangyun guessed that the other party must be spying on him for 
someone else. It didn’t matter to him whether it was Zhang Ermao ( Cade ), 
Jacob or Chen Yufei, because these three people must be connected. As long 
as the news reaches any of them, In the ears, it means that all three people 
know it. 

Moreover, the vendor in front of him is very gossipy by nature. If he is allowed 
to follow me and witness the whole process, he will definitely spread the news 
to every corner of the antique street. 

Therefore, such a person can just be used by himself, and now he has arrived 
at his door. 

After making up his mind, Zhou Liangyun said with a smile: “Since you are 
interested, let’s come and have a look. Anyway, there is nothing shameful.” 

After saying that, Zhou Liangyun reminded: “But if you want to go to my store, 
you must make a three-part agreement with me and abide by my rules.” 

The vendor said hurriedly: “No problem, Manager Zhou, I will do whatever you 
tell me to do.” 

Zhou Liangyun said: “First of all, when you come to my store, you must leave 
your mobile phone to me for safekeeping, because the people who come to 
my store are big customers from all over the country, and you must not take 
videos of them or invade their privacy. “ 

The vendor agreed immediately without any thought and blurted out: “Okay, 
okay, I’ll give you the phone right now!” 

With that said, he took out his cell phone and handed it to Zhou Liangyun. 

He also knew very well in his heart that the task Chen Yufei gave him was to 
inquire about information, not to shoot videos. If he could witness it with his 
own eyes at the scene, he would definitely be able to get the most accurate 



and fastest first-hand information. There would be no harm in handing the 
phone to Zhou Liangyun. Woolen cloth? 

And Zhou Liangyun also knew very well that this vendor wanted to get inside 
information about what he was selling, and he could just use him to reverse 
the direction of public opinion last night. 
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The only thing to note is that he must not let him take the video and spread it 
randomly, because there is a high probability that he will directly earn 20 
million today, which is equivalent to making 19.7 million on the first day of 
opening. 

It was a loss of 300,000 yuan yesterday. It is nothing if you look at the whole 
country, but you made nearly 20 million yuan in one night. If it really spreads, 
it may directly become a hot search. 

Since short videos began to become mainstream on the Internet, if you want 
to be trending, you must have a video. If there is no video, netizens will no 
longer believe it just by saying that someone made 20 million in one night. 

By taking away the vendors’ mobile phones, the hidden danger of the video 
being spread can be eliminated. 

So, he took the mobile phone handed over by the vendor and said to him: “In 
addition to not being able to take videos, once I start seeing customers today, 
you are not allowed to leave without permission until I finish meeting the 
customers or the items are sold.” 

“Okay! No problem!” The vendor agreed wholeheartedly, thinking to himself: “I 
was afraid that you would drive me away midway. Since I promised Manager 
Chen to help him find out the information, I must find a way to keep an eye on 
it until the end.” 

Zhou Liangyun nodded and said: “Last point, you can check it out after you 
go, but you must not talk. Don’t say anything. If you have anything to say, wait 
until it’s over.” 

“Okay!” the vendor said without hesitation: “Don’t worry, I will never talk after 
entering your store. I will talk to you when you tell me that I can talk.” 
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Zhou Liangyun nodded slightly with satisfaction: “Okay, let’s go.” 

“Okay, okay!” The vendor looked attentive and followed Zhou Liangyun. 

At this time, twenty or thirty people had been waiting in front of Zhen Baoxuan 
for a long time, because almost all of the 10 Tibetan friends who had received 
their numbers came together in two or three people. 

In fact, before Zhou Liangyun left the hotel, he had already roughly seen the 
faces of these Tibetan friends outside the door through the surveillance 
camera in the store. 

He was truly relieved when he found that there was no familiar face. 

He has been working on Chinese antiques overseas for so many years, and 
has interacted with some of the top collectors in China. 

However, he also knew very well that the top collectors he knew had 
extremely strict requirements for their collections. Most of them only collected 
good things that were close to perfect, such as his own Northern Song 
Dynasty Bronze Buddha whose outer shell had been completely destroyed. , 
they probably won’t be interested. 

But he is also somewhat worried, what if one of the top collectors he knows is 
not doing well anymore and starts to downgrade his consumption, and after 
the other person’s consumption downgrades, he happens to like his Northern 
Song Dynasty Bronze Buddha. , then today’s matter is more or less tricky. 

Fortunately, everything did not deviate from his expectations. This Northern 
Song Dynasty Bronze Buddha perfectly filtered out the big collectors he knew. 
To Zhou Liangyun, the appearance of this thing was as perfect as a tailor-
made suit. Every point is extremely suitable for my needs. If it happens today, 
I really have to thank Jacob for this opportunity. 

At this time, Zhou Liangyun came to the door, bowed his hands to everyone, 
and said with a smile: “I’m sorry to keep you waiting for so long. I am Zhen 
Baoxuan’s boss. Please come in and chat.” 

When everyone saw that the boss was coming, they all bowed their hands to 
him politely. 



The Eastcliff collector who got No. 1 asked: “Boss, I got No. 1, so I want to 
ask, should we go in one by one in order, or should we go in together now?” 

This Eastcliff collector had a very simple idea. He felt that since he got No. 1, 
it would be best for him to do his best to see the thing first. If there is no 
problem with the thing, he would directly pay the price of 20 million on the 
Internet for No. 2. Make a deal with Zhou Liangyun. 

In this way, there is no need for the remaining people to come in. 

He is not afraid of these people looking at things, but he is afraid that these 
people will bid against him on the spot. 

Although the boss has already said a flat price of 20 million online, this kind of 
thing is not subject to any legal restrictions and can change at any time. 

If someone offered him 25 million, and he overturned the fixed-price promise 
in a heartbeat, there would be nothing he could do against him. 

Zhou Liangyun smiled at this time and said: “Since everyone has been waiting 
at the door for such a long time, there is no reason for everyone to continue 
waiting outside;” 

“After everyone comes in later, everyone can appreciate the bronze Buddhas 
one by one in the order of picking up numbers. After everyone has finished 
reading, I will not increase the price temporarily. It will still be the fixed price I 
posted online. At that time, everyone can pick up the bronze Buddhas 
according to the order. The order of the numbers determines whether you are 
willing to buy;” 

“If No. 1 is willing to buy, the purchase right will directly belong to No. 1. I can 
only say sorry to the others; but if No. 1 is not prepared to buy it, or cannot 
remit the payment to the account immediately within five minutes, then The 
right to purchase will be extended to No. 2.” 

As soon as collector No. 1 heard this, he felt relieved, but the others did not 
immediately despair, because no matter what, first of all, he could go in and 
take a look at this treasure, and secondly, if the people in front didn’t want it 
after seeing it, Or if you can’t come up with so much money in a short period 
of time, then you still have a chance. 



The vendors who were following him had begun to beat their drums in their 
hearts, and they couldn’t help but secretly speculate: “What kind of medicine 
is sold in Zhou Liangyun’s gourd this time? This group of people seems to be 
quite capable, but they seem to be very interested in Zhou Liangyun’s things. 
Interested, is anyone really going to be fooled by him today?” 
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At this time, Zhou Liangyun saw that the rules had been explained to 
everyone, so he stepped forward to open the store door and invited everyone 
to come to the store. 

Although Zhen Baoxuan’s single-floor area is not large, because the store is 
empty, it looks very empty. Twenty or thirty people come in, so it is not very 
crowded. 

Zhou Liangyun locked the door from the inside, and then said to everyone: 
“Everyone seems to be an old collector at first glance, and the rules when 
looking at things must be very clear. Please don’t take photos or videos during 
the whole process, thank you.” 

There are many things that collectors pay attention to. Respecting the 
personal wishes and privacy of the treasure owner is very important. When 
everyone heard this, they knew that he had this item and did not want the 
outside world to know too much of his personal information, so they all started 
talking. Nodding, those holding mobile phones put their phones in their 
pockets. 

Later, Zhou Liangyun took out the bronze Buddha he had collected. 

As soon as the bronze Buddha was taken out, the vendors who were 
watching the excitement were a little surprised. 

He has never seen the real body of this bronze Buddha, but he has seen the 
surveillance video of Jiqingtang. He probably knows that this is an artificially 
aged bronze Buddha, but now the bronze Buddha in Zhou Liangyun’s hands 
has been cleaned and made brand new. , all traces of old age have 
disappeared without a trace. 

What he didn’t know was that Zhou Liangyun had already processed this 
bronze Buddha, carefully removing the traces of forgery made by Teacher 
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Cheng and others, leaving it in the state it was in when it was first made in the 
Northern Song Dynasty and had not yet been gilded. 

Zhou Liangyun held the bronze Buddha in his palm and said to everyone: “In 
my humble opinion, this bronze Buddha is the gilded Buddha Supintuo from 
the Taizong period of the Northern Song Dynasty. It is a pity that the gilt 
bronze Buddha no longer exists, otherwise it would never be the same.” It 
can’t be the price I posted.” 

Everyone nodded frequently, but the vendor was confused and thought to 
himself: “What is this? From the Northern Song Dynasty? Isn’t this an imitation 
of the Ming Dynasty Bronze Buddha? Why did it become the Northern Song 
Dynasty? Or is he Zhou Liangyun, a big profiteer, planning to take advantage 
of it?” Is this thing packaged as a scam from the Northern Song Dynasty? “ 

 


